
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maesteg staff and pupils busily preparing 
for the ensuing exam season!  Our older 
pupils are busily preparing revision notes, 
mind maps and timetables and planning 
activities for their well-earned extended 
holiday from June to September!  As a 
parent who barely survived the revision 
experience, I wish all parents the very best 
of luck over the next few months in 
supporting their children through this very 
arduous experience.    
 

We have also been busy ensuring that our 
pupils enjoy life outside of formal learning 
and our newsletter contains the wonderful 
examples of extra-curricular opportunities 
that Maesteg School provides from ski trips to 
school shows.  
 

Our Pioneer curriculum continues to enthuse 

our year 7 learners who have impressed us 

with their love of learning new skills and 

their commitment to become ambitious 

and capable learners; enterprising and 

creative contributors; ethical and informed 

citizens and healthy, confident individuals.   

Evidence of the success of this curriculum 

and the commitment of our English faculty 

is the impact of the wonderful work 

produced by our BBC School Report team.  

They have been instrumental in raising 

awareness of the damage plastic is doing to 

our environment both locally and on a 

wider scale.   

Our pupils make me proud every day.  Our 

newsletters are an indication of the wealth 

of talent we have in Maesteg and the 

attitude of our learners to their school and 

to their learning.  Keep doing what you are  

 

This term, Maesteg School proudly presented 

the Addams Family, to two bumper crowds 

from the local community. Miss Hiller, 

Director of the show “Couldn’t have been 

more proud,” of the cast that gave two 

incredible and diverse performances. The 

school hall was transformed into the kooky 

and spooky world of the Addams’ and 

audiences were treated to masterful 

performances from the likes of Tom Mines 

(Gomez Addams) to the mischievous Cousin IT 

played by Rohan Rowlands and Morgan-Lee 

Tatchell. 

 

Ellie Sykes has been involved in the last four 

school productions but Addams Family has 

been her ‘big break’ where she played 

Wednesday Addams (on Wednesday night.) “It 

felt a great achievement to be selected for a 

main part, especially after being an 

understudy in previous shows,” said Ellie. 

“It’s always been my dream to play 

Wednesday, as I am a big fan of the Addams 

Family.” 
 

“It was unlike any of our previous shows,” 

added Ellie. “Even though it was a month ago  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 production, as he only joined us at 

Maesteg in September. Mackenzie 

auditioned for the role of Pugsley when 

he was still in year 6 at Plasnewydd Primary. 

“I was shocked when I got given the 

part,” said Mackenzie. “My cousin Ellie 

(Fry) was in the cast, so I couldn’t wait to 

act alongside her. Ellie was a big 

motivation to me during rehearsals and 

she pushed me to be the best I could be!” 

 

“I felt proud at how well Addams went, 

and sad when it was over,” added 

Mackenzie. “I’m really looking forward to 

auditioning for the next show; I definitely 

have the acting bug after playing 

Pugsley.” 

 

2019 is a big one for Georgia Morris, who 

started the year playing Grandma Addams 

(alongside Ellie Fry), much to the delight 

of the audience and will end the school 

year with a meeting at The Juilliard School 

(for the exceptionally talented young 

performing artists from around the 

world) in New York City this summer! 

 
Georgia was purring after her 

performance as Grandma Addams and 

cannot wait to travel to ‘The States’ in the 

summer term.  

“Grandma gave me the perfect platform 

to show everyone my talents… 

now, I’m still suffering 

post-show blues; 

Addams was a great 

experience and I’m very 

excited to be involved in 

future productions!” 

This was 

Mackenzie 

Thomas’ first 

school t 

 The end of the Spring 

Term 2019 sees 

Maesteg staff and 

pupils busily  

 doing and live your 

best lives.  



 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

She is a quirky character, with some 

hilarious lines and a core member of the 

Addams family,” said Georgia. “It was a 

rollercoaster of emotions come show 

night, I wasn’t feeling 100% and Ellie Fry 

(playing Grandma on Wednesday) was on 

stand-by. I had to push through though 

and I knew that as soon as I got on stage, 

that I could bring the character of 

Grandma to life!” 

 

“For the few hours I was on stage, I 

forgot about my sickness and adrenaline 

took over,” added Georgia. “I am now 

looking forward to my meeting at The 

Julliard this summer. I am feeling nervous 

about it but I can’t wait to explore the 

possibilities and opportunities that this 

adventure will bring.” 

 

Year 7 recently went to Trecco Bay to 
participate in a variety of activities run by 
Seaquest and the National Marine 
Aquarium.  Pupils learned how to build 
shelters using basic equipment and how to 
in the wilderness. Year 7 got to use the fire 
triangle and toasted marshmallows to make 
delicious smores too! 

 

 Pupils had a scavenger hunt and used 
different materials that they found to create 
art on the beach. Year 7 also got to look at 
a variety of fossils and preserved sea life as 
well as enjoy the lighthouse and learn how 
it works. It was great to get out into the ‘sea 
air’ and create a storyboard on the beach to 
document everything that was learnt that 
day. 

 

Year 7 pupils experienced a colourful 
lesson in Hindu deities this term when 
Megan Lloyd of India Dance Wales joined us 
for a lesson in Indian culture and in 
particular the practise of Hinduism. Megan 
spent time with the pupils, telling them 
fascinating stories through the medium of 
dance, encouraging questions about  

the best known deities such as Ganesha, 
who of course is easily recognized by his 
elephant head. Pupils got to dress in 
traditional Indian clothes and try their hand 
at abhinaya and nritta, which are facial 
expressions used in dance. A huge thanks 
to Megan, whose storytelling and energy 
were perfect in explaining the symbolism 
and gestures on show. 

 

It has been a busy term for our young 

musicians, with a number of performances 

during the spring. On Wednesday 3rd April 

36, pupils travelled to Porthcawl Pavilion to 

compete in Music For Youth. The 

competition is a celebration of musical 

talent from across Wales with a variety of 

categories in which to perform. We as a 

school entered our Senior String Ensemble, 

Chamber Choir and Rock Band. All three 

groups performed exceptionally well and 

received glowing feedback from the judges: 
'Such a variety of talent displayed, all 

from one school.' 
'The talent on display from your school 
should be a source of pride.' 
'Excellent listening skills demonstrated 
to ensure an accurate, effective 

performance.' 
If we are successful, pupils will be entered 

into the UK wide final, held in Birmingham 

in the Summer Term. Pupils were delighted 

with the positive comments from the 

judges and excitedly await the results. The 

behaviour and conduct of the pupils was 

exceptional and all had a fantastic day! 

 

 

We have also enjoyed another fantastic 

concert this term, with the Spring Music 

Concert pleasing our ears on 9th April. 

Hannah Phillips (year 12) played Andare by 

Einaudi beautifully and the year 10 band 

rocked out once again! Cameron and Harly 

in year 9 performed a double bass duet 

Syncopated Swing and Emily Joyner in year 8 

performed her violin grade piece Song from 

the Show. The girls group performed Seasons 

of Love, which had excellent feedback from 

the Music for Youth judges. The Orchestra 

were on form as ever, as they performed 

two pieces, one from The Tempest and the 

rock classic, Don't Stop Believing. The 

evening was a huge success and we look 

forward to what the Summer Term Concert 

has in store. 

 
 

The musical success continues this term 

with Sophie Thomas (year 10) reaching the 

finals of West End Calling in London after 

winning several heats against strong 

competition from across the UK. The final 

is in May, so we wish Sophie all the very 

best! 

 

To top of the wonderful news from our 

Music Department, we have some brand 

new Musical Ambassadors to celebrate, 

who received their certificates and ties at 

the Spring Music Concert. They are; (year 10) 

Ioan Batchelor, Isobelle Beynon, Sian 

Edwards, Alex Evans, Lucy Evans, Lauren 

Griffiths, Kurt Hopkins, Cameron 

Loveday, Niamh O’Brien, Sam Orders, 

Elysha Stevenson, Leona Terzic, Bethan 

Thomas, Sophie Thomas & Harly Videan. 

(Year 11) Ruby Davies, Saffron Hall, 

Bronwen Lloyd & Megan Speck. 

Congratulations to you all, now wear your 

Ambassador ties with pride!  

 

70 pupils and their teachers had the holiday 

of a lifetime during February half term, 

skiing in Passa Tonale in the Italian Dolomites.  

There were a few comedy falls during the 

first couple of days and legs were a little 

sore, but by the end of the week, everyone 

managed to get on a ski lift and more 

importantly, get off!  Skiing down the 

mountain was mastered and the snow… 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

plough and parallel turns were perfected 

during lessons which lasted 4 hours per 

day.  The sun was shining which made the 

end of day trips to the sun café with a live 

DJ even more special, enjoying traditional 

hot chocolates and burgers whilst admiring 

the snow-capped mountains! The ‘donkey of 

the day’ award did not disappoint with one 

pupil being awarded the dreaded yellow bib 

for completely snapping two of her ski 

poles on a chair lift and to one boy for 

totally wiping out the ‘caution banner’ laid 

across the slope!  The après ski activities 

during the evening were truly amazing with 

tubing being the highlight, pupils and 

teachers bombing down the mountain in an 

inflatable rubber tube on a floodlit slope…. 

Staff and pupils could not stop laughing.  

Pupils entertained each other during the 

karaoke and disco nights and the pizza and 

ice-cream parlour went down a treat.  The 

pupils were amazing during this trip and as 

a result, we are going to run another trip 

next year (the teachers need a year to 

recover).  Keep an eye out for a letter from 

Mrs Matthews in the next couple of weeks. 

 

Students in year 7 are embarking on an 8-

week project exploring plastic as an artist’s 

material, as part of their Fabric of Life 

challenge. Pupils are working with textile 

artist Claire Cawte to create 'haute couture'  

 
 

 

 

style garments that will be showcased later 

this year. Current estimates show that at 

last 8 million pieces of plastic are entering 

the oceans every single day. Two-thirds of 

it comes straight from land-based sources: 

litter being left on the beach or washed 

down rivers and drains, from litter being 

dropped in towns and cities. There are 

approximately 51 trillion microscopic 

pieces of plastic on earth, weighing 

269,000 tons. That is about the same as 

1345 adult blue whales and 500 times the 

number of stars in our galaxy.  A plastic 

bottle can last for 450 years in the marine 

environment, slowly fragmenting into 

smaller and smaller pieces, which 

eventually end up microscopic but never 

truly go away! Pupils working with Claire 

have been coming up with ways to turn 

plastic and other waste materials into 

‘works of art.’ All of the pieces made will 

be on display this summer and we cannot 

wait to see what this collaboration will 

conjure up! 

 

Our BBC School Reporters have been 

focusing on the environment this term 

and the positive impact we can make as 

a school. 

Plastic bottles have a massive effect on the 

environment killing hundreds of animals 

every day. So what have we done to help 

so far? As a school, we have cut back on 

plastic bottles, with water refills and 

cardboard cartons available to students 

instead. Plastic waste has a terrible effect 

on nature, as the plastic that is littered on 

the floor finds its way to the ocean where it 

can for example get caught around a turtles 

neck. Tragedies like this put certain species 

in danger, with their numbers already at an 

all time low. However, the fightback is on 

and when plastic bottles are recycled, they 

can be transferred into items such as;  

can be transformed into items such as; t-

shirts, sweaters, insulation and even carpet. 

It takes about 10 bottles to make enough 

plastic fibre to make a new t-shirt or 63 

bottles to make a jumper. This is important 

because it can take up to 700 years for a 

single bottle to disintegrate and even then, 

there may still be micro-plastics left over. 

More has to be done but we are proud to 

be playing our part at Maesteg School. 

 A huge thank you to our BBC School 

Reporter Isobel Tarr for this engaging 

report. 

           

 

the MAC base has been supporting the 
pupils at Maesteg School. The MAC 
provision supports pupils through KS3 
and KS4, ensuring the pupils are 
developing emotionally, physically and 
academically. One course that has been 
adopted into our school curriculum is the 
Princes Trust Level 2 Certificate in Personal 
Development and Employability Skills. Some of 
the topics studied include career planning, 
customer service, digital skills, managing 
money and presentation skills.   

 

We have two students who have finished 
the course this year and are in the process 
of claiming the qualification. When asked 
about the course and its impact on their 
development Ella Conaty told us, “the 
course was challenging but very rewarding. 
It gave us an opportunity to learn about 
life skills, money, creating CV's, covering 
letters and to experience mock interviews.” 

“We really enjoyed the course and have 
benefitted from it so much,” added 
Chelsea Cosker. “The way it is designed 
and delivered allowed us to achieve a well-
recognised and respected qualification.”  

 

 
 This is the second year that 



 

 

Our year 9 football boys recently made the 

Bridgend School Cup final after navigating four 

rounds before reaching the semi-finals. In the 

semi-finals, we came up against local rivals 

Llangynwyd Comprehensive School in a nail biting 

tie that saw us come back from losing 3-1 at 

half time, to eventually winning on penalties! 

The boys showed real resilience, which is true 

to our school motto of being ‘motivated to strive.’  

After the brilliant victory, the boys went onto 

Finals Day, which was played at Pen-y-Bont 

Football Club. Despite a really good start to the 

match, the boys were beaten by an excellent 

Brynteg side. The boys took a great deal from 

the match and can be proud of their 

performance and journey through the 

competition.  

 

 

Taya Cordell recently took part in the WKF 

Karate Championship in Chelmsford, Essex, 

where she picked up three gold medals and 

one trophy after winning 6 fights against 

other pupils in her weight category from 

across the UK. Taya then went on to 

perform a Kata, a Karate performance that 

involves 118 moves that have to be 

synchronised with two other students. Taya 

and her team beat off tough competition to 

win the trophy after amassing 66 points out 

of a possible 80. “I was really happy after 

going onto the podium and sharing the 

moment with my team,” said Taya. “It felt 

amazing to win gold and so many in one 

competition!”  

After moving from Essex, Taya and her 

family are now settling down into life in 

Caerau, including joining the Karate Club in 

Nantyffyllon. “There’s a competition this 

April where I will get to compete alongside 

my new team mates,” added Taya. “I have 

been adjusting to the new syllabus and I feel 

that it is making me into a better fighter!”  

 

Maesteg School entered two dance troupes 

into the Welsh UDOIT! Street Dance 

Competition this term, with our senior team 

finishing in 1st place (see right) and our 

junior team finished 3rd place (see below.) 

Jessie Stokes (year 10, seniors) talked us 

through the preparations for the 

competition and what victory means for 

our dancers. “We have been working hard 

on our routine in the build up to the 

competition, practising every week at 

school and meeting three times a week 

with UDC in Nodffa, Caerau,” said Jessie. 

 

 
“We were quietly confident, after our 

preparations and things went really well 

on the day; everyone was in time and the 

judges’ scores reflected our performance,” 

added Jessie. “We were really proud with 

finishing in first place and especially 

knowing that it secures our qualification 

in the British finals.” 

 

“The finals are this summer term, in Stoke-

on-Trent and so we’re preparing a new 

routine to perform. We’re super excited to 

dance again for the judges, especially in 

front of such a big audience!” 

 

Victory means that Maesteg School will now 

go to the National UDOIT! Street Dance 

Finals in the summer term and we are 

looking for a sponsor who could help 

provide kit and help to put Maesteg School 

on the map! There are plans to fundraise 

before the finals that will increase 

opportunities for all and increase 

awareness and participation within the 

community. Former pupil Tom Edmunds 

has given up many hours volunteering 

 

 

to support 

the choreography and management of both 

our teams. His hard work and dedication is 

a testimony to the two teams’ successes. 

 

Carrie-Anne Evans (year 7) recently took 

part in the British Schools Judo Championship 

in Sheffield, with the Maesteg Judo Club.  

After five fights, Carrie-Anne had scored 

the best points tally which gave her a gold 

medal and made her the UK’s number 1 in 

her weight category! “I’ve been working 

hard with the Welsh squad in Sophia 

Gardens for three years and am proud to 

have achieved gold in Sheffield,” said Carrie-

Anne. “Ceri Pulvirenti has worked closely 

with me on my technique and the hard 

work has paid off. I’m taking the success in 

my stride and becoming number 1 in the 

UK has motivated me to keep working 

hard.”  

 

Carrie-Anne has been taking part in Judo 

since her time in Garth primary, after her 

brother Julian took up martial arts. “Ceri 

encourages you to be your best,” added 

Carrie-Anne. “He has helped us to be 

more disciplined and we always have fun at 

Judo club!” 

 


